City of Albuquerque

ABQ Ride - SunVan

Para-transit Advisory Board

10:00am – 11:30am

Minutes – November 7, 2007
PAB MEMBERS ATTENDING: Viola Hix (Chair), Bob Ricker (Vice-chair), Ron Gattas, Judy Moore, Sharon Fernandez, and Tracy Agiovlasitis

TRANSIT STAFF ATTENDING: Danny Holcomb (Customer Service Manager), Danny Gonzales (Staff Training Supervisor), Nick Manole (during RailRunner presentation only) & Mr. Greg Payne (after presentation for a short time)
GUESTS: Bill Richardson (Retired Transit / Trainer), Jayne Frandsen (Ron G personal care attendant), Mike D’Arco , Jay and Margaret from Rail Runner

ABSENT: Olimpia Castillo (excused)

Viola H, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:00 am.  Roll call noted above and guests acknowledged.  

Ron G moved to approve the agenda, Bob R seconded and all approved.

Ron G moved that the minutes from October 2007 be approved and Sharon F seconded, all approved.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: (2 minute limit) none

NEW BUSINESS:  
Rail Runner – Jay and Margaret presented information regarding the Rail Runner services.  Details noted:

· Wheelchair Access - Each Train (made up of 2 cars) has 8 wheelchair spots available where designated seats fold up to allow standard wheelchairs to ride.  Viola stated that PAB had previously noted motorized wheelchairs could not be tied down and Jay agreed to follow up on this.  The first car of each train has a ramp that is extended at every stop at the “mini high” area, a point designated to allow for easy transfer of wheelchair onto the train at each station.

· Regular Procedures – The train pauses 2 minutes at each stop, spends 15 minutes at the each end of the corridor and travels at a high speed.  Safety is provided through emergency phone at each station and each station, including the parking lot, is monitored by video at all times during hours of operation.  Each train has a conductor (red vest) and a ticket agent (yellow vest).  After entering the train, the ticket agent will stop by to collect either cash or credit card ($1 to $4 for a day pass, depending on how far and if going both ways). To know what station to get off at, a verbal announcement is made before each departure Several PAB members suggested a rolling visual screen regarding stop information for those who are hearing impaired.  Right now, the staff accommodate this issue as needed; a hearing impaired rider should let the ticket agent know so he/she can notify the rider when they are at the correct stop.  Service hours are currently 5am to 8 pm (up to 11pm on Friday nights) and items left on the train are kept in the lost and found for 30 days.  Cell phones, wallets and other important items have been successfully returned to owners.  

· Information Access – Information is available on-line at the official website nmrailrunner.com, which is accessible using screen readers and contains very few PDF files.  It is also available by calling customer service at (505) 245-7245 between 5am and 8pm, or using TTY 247-0757.  All customer service representatives are trained using Relay NM.  While no person is at the stop, there is an information board at each station as well.

· Connecting to other available transportation – There are shuttles, with lifts and wheelchair access) available to take riders to the nearest city bus or other designated transportation to get to their destination.  The Rail Runner ticket can be used to ride any ABQ Ride bus for free.  The Mid Regional Council of Governments is the force behind connection services and then city councils will complete the processes.  Currently there are some options. For door-to-door service within Los Lunas, one should call 352-2596, and call 864-8630 within Belen.   The exciting new initiative is the Sandoval Easy Express – a shuttle service from Bernalillo station all the way to Jemez Pueblo/Springs!!!  One would call 1-877-660-1110 to make arrangements and find out the cost, which depends on length of travel.  There is a free shuttle from the Bernalillo stop to Santa Ana casino and construction to Sandia and Isleta casino’s will begin in 2008.  Parking at the departure point is free at all but the downtown stations, which is much smaller than all other parking lots.  

TRANSIT STAFF’S COMMENTS:

New SunVan vans and drivers –Danny H and Danny G noted that about 31 new vans with GPS will begin production in December 2007.  Several of these will replace the “96 vans, so the fleet will be increased by nearly 20 vans when all are received and in use.  Danny G said they have rented 6 regular mini-vans for about 4 months to ease some of the strain for those riders who are ambulatory.  They also noted that 9 additional full-time drivers and 10 part-time (under 30 hrs/wk) have been hired.

Ridership numbers – Danny H passed out written tally of ridership analysis from 10/1/07 to 10/28/07.  A total of 18,645 trips were provided and he noted that SunVan received less that 1% of the overall complaints regarding ABQ Ride.  PAB noted that we are all aware that not all complaints are called in.  Danny H did verify that any call placed is officially registered.  Mr. Payne stepped in momentarily and noted that he was meeting with Mayor Chavez Wed 11/14/07 to ask if ABQ Ride can advertise for all customer service complaints or compliments be accepted through the 311 service instead of the transit customer service representatives.  PAB agreed that booking rides and dealing with ride issues should be the primary focus of the customer services staff.  Tracy A moved that PAB write a supportive letter for Mr. Payne to present to the mayor at that meeting, Sharon F seconded and all agreed.  Tracy A will prepare the letter and provide it to Mr. Payne by that deadline.

Conditional Riders evaluation when fixed route system 100% ADA compliant  - Mr. Payne noted that an outside agency will probably be hired to review the conditional riders for the possibility of using the fixed route at that time.  He stated that Danny H will be the head for this process and he has spoken to Lucy B at ILRC regarding this issue.  

Late rides and separate vans at same destinations – In regard to the ongoing problems picking up riders late, Mr. Payne stated they are discussing possible solutions once the new vans/buses are operational, which might include riding for free if the van is a certain amount of time late.  In regard to the problem of several riders leaving the same destination at the same time or near the same time but being scheduled on separate vans, Danny H noted that they recently discovered the current software (Trapeze) could review those rides that are close together.  Since this process can only be done at the end of the day, the night supervisor will utilize this part of the program when checking the next day schedules.

OLD BUSINESS:

Silent Riders – Danny H has confirmed one silent rider so far and will process another after the meeting.  Three additional riders have agreed to complete the surveys as well.  This process will take place during the holiday season and feedback given to Danny H.

December Meeting – Viola H asked the PAB members to decide if they would like to hold a December 2007 meeting, since in past years the board has not met in December.  Tracy A moved to postpone the next meeting until the second week of January 2008, Bob R seconded and all agreed.

ADJOURNMENT:

Chairman, Viola H, adjourned the meeting at 11:45 am.

Next regular meeting scheduled for January 9th at 10:00am – 11:30am.  This meeting is open to the public.
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